INFORMATION BULLETIN

The Corporation of the Township of Huron-Kinloss



21 Queen Street P.O. Box 130 Ripley, Ontario NOG 2R0 519-395-3735 ext. 123 Fax: 519-395-4107 info@huronkinloss.com www.huronkinloss.com

For Immediate Release

December 22, 2020 2:00 p.m.

Township of Huron-Kinloss Recreation Facilities and Municipal Office Closure Update

Huron-Kinloss, ON: The Township of Huron-Kinloss has announced that in response to the Province Wide Shut Down coming into effect on Saturday December 26, 2020 at 12:01am that Recreational Facilities and the Municipal Office hours of operation will be modified.

Effective December 24, 2020 at 4:30 p.m. all Recreation Facilities in the Township of Huron-Kinloss will be closed until further notice including:

The Ripley-Huron Community Centre Point Clark Community Centre Lucknow Town Hall

The Municipal Office, 21 Queen Street, Ripley will be closed at noon on December 24, 2020 to January 4, 2021 for the Holidays.

Municipal Administrative Operations will resume on January 4, 2021; however, as a result of the Province Wide Shut Down the Municipal Office at 21 Queen Street and the Hub at 46 Queen Street will remain closed to the public until further notice.

Staff will be available by appointment, phone or e-mail by contacting 519-395-3735 or info@huronkinloss.com.

The Hub located at 46 Queen Street, Ripley will be closed on Monday December 21, 2020 – Sunday January 3, 2021 for the holidays.

The Hub will reopen by appointment only on Monday January 4, 2021 until further notice. Please contact Lauren at 519-395-4225 or by e-mail at leby@huronkinloss.com.

To report a service request or issue download the Huron-Kinloss Connects mobile app from the Google Play or Apple App Store or visit the report a problem web portal at www.huronkinloss.com. The Report a Problem portal is accessible in the blue bar at the top of every webpage.

For after-hours emergencies regarding municipal issues, please call 1-866-299-5199 For emergencies related to the COVID-19 pandemic please contact Grey Bruce Public Health at 1-800-263-3456 or South Bruce O.P.P. non-emergency line at 1-888-310-1122.

Mayor Twolan "As we enter into this very critical time, I would like to encourage all members of our community to limit travel to essential only, stay within the health guidelines and limit engagement with others outside your immediate family, together we can make a difference in reducing the spread of COVID-19."

For more information Emergency Information Officer 519-395-3735 info@huronkinloss.com

Township of Huron-Kinloss 2020-2021 Holiday Hours

Municipal Office, 21 Queen Street, Ripley

Thursday, December 24, 2020 8:30am-12:00pm Friday, December 25, 2020 - Friday, January 1st, 2021 – Closed

Monday, January 4, 2021 until further notice Municipal Office closed to the public. - Municipal services and staff will be available by appointment, phone, or email during this time by contacting 519-395-3735 or info@huronkinloss.com

Ripley-Huron Community Centre, 17 Queen Street, Ripley

Friday, December 25, 2020, Closed until further notice

The Huron Landfill Site, 2087 Concession 6 E

Friday, December 25, 2020 - Closed Saturday, December 26, 2020 - Closed Tuesday, December 29, 2020 10:00am - 4:00pm - regular hours Friday, January 1, 2021 - Closed Saturday, January 2, 2021 10:00am - 4:00pm - regular hours

The HUB, 46 Queen Street, Ripley

Monday, December 21, 2020 - Sunday, January 3, 2021 - Closed

Monday, January 4, 2021 until further notice-The HUB will be open by appointment only. Please contact Lauren at 519-395-4225 or by email at leby@huronkinloss.com.